
															
	

	

	

Laser	Rejuvenation	treats	and	prevents	wrinkles,	removes	brown	and	red	pigments,	erases	blemishes,	and	
treats	other	aesthetic	concerns	of	the	face,	neck,	chest,	hands,	and	other	locations.		The	depth	and	type	of	
laser	chosen	by	you,	Dr.	Markey,	and	Ascentist	Aesthetics	and	Facial	Plastics	(AAFP)	will	determine	the	final	
result	and	hands-on	care	required	during	your	course	of	healing.			

The	term,	laser	rejuvenation,	may	refer	to	multiple	treatment	modalities.	In	general,	laser	treatments	involve	
the	application	of	energy	via	a	handpiece	to	the	skin	to	achieve	the	desired	effect.		This	effect	may	be:	
removing	the	most	superficial	layer	to	resurface	the	skin,	building	collagen	to	strengthen	the	skin,	drawing	
out	unwanted	pigment	and	vessels,	removing	unwanted	hair	follicles,	and	others.		The	AAFP	uses	the	most	
modern	and	effective	laser	technology	currently	on	the	market,	the	Sciton®	Halo™	Hybrid	Fractional	
Resurfacing	Laser	with	the	Joule™	platform.	

	

	

Please	refer	to	the	glossary	below	to	learn	about	your	specific	treatment.	

BBL™	(BroadBand	Light):	This	treatment	applies	multiple	wavelengths	of	visible	light	to	the	skin.		During	the	
procedure,	you’ll	notice	brief	flashes	of	light	emanating	from	the	handpiece.	A	similar	procedure	is	sometimes	
referred	to	as	IPL,	or	“intense	pulsed	light”.		BBL	is	distinct	from	other	laser	rejuvenation	procedures	in	that	
energy	consisting	of	multiple	wavelengths	are	applied	at	once.		BBL	energy	can	be	used	to	target	the	
superficial	skin	and	remove	brown	and	red	pigments,	target	the	deeper	skin	to	treat	unwanted	blood	vessels,	
target	pilosebaceous	units	to	remove	unwanted	hair	and	acne,	and	target	the	deepest	layer	of	skin	to	tighten	
skin	laxity	and	wrinkles.	BBL	treatments	require	minimal	downtime	and	result	in	brightened	and	clear	skin	
tones.		

Contour	TRL™	(Tunable	Resurfacing	Laser):	This	treatment	utilizes	the	Er:Yag		laser	to	precisely	and	safely	
remove	the	most	superficial	layer(s)	of	skin.		This	laser	technology	employs	energy	of	a	single	wavelength	
(2940nm)	to	apply	a	narrow	beam	to	only	the	desired	skin	treatment	area.	The	AAFP	is	able	to	choose	the	
desired	resurfacing	depth	to	the	micrometer	(μm),	as	well	as	precisely	add	the	desired	amount	of	additional	
heat	(coagulation).		With	this	level	of	control,	Dr.	Markey	and	his	staff	can	erase	deep	wrinkles	around	the	
mouth,	chin	and	eyes,	remove	benign	skin	lesions	and	blemishes,	soften	overall	skin	texture,	and	more.		
Following	recovery,	this	ablative	technology	results	in	a	smoother,	rejuvenated,	and	more	youthful	
appearance.		

ProFractional™:	Using	the	fractionated	2940nm	Er:Yag	laser,	the	ProFractional™	laser	resurfaces	the	skin	of	
the	face,	neck,	chest,	hands,	and	other	areas	while	leaving	a	predetermined	fraction	of	the	skin	untouched.		
Depending	on	the	desired	result,	Dr.	Markey	and	his	staff	will	select	the	percentage	of	skin	to	be	addressed	
leaving	intact	skin	bridges	between	the	treatment	zones.		This	results	in	a	pattern	of	almost	microscopic	dots	
of	precise	diameters.		The	small,	controlled	areas	that	are	treated	respond	similar	to	the	Contour	TRL™	laser	
resurfacing	–	heat	energy	applied	via	the	laser	creates	controlled	zones	of	coagulation	to	chosen	depths	into	
the	dermis.		The	energy	within	these	zones	stimulates	neocollagenesis	(new	collagen	growth)	and	fractionally	
ablates	(vaporizes)	micro	laser	channels	into	the	epidermis	to	address	the	tone	and	texture	of	the	skin.		By	
leaving	zones	of	skin	untouched	the	laser	allows	for	a	much	quicker	recovery	time.		ProFractional™	settings	
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are	able	to	generate	ample	dermal	collagen	to	strengthen	the	skin,	improve	fine	lines	and	wrinkles,	soften	
scars	and	blemishes	–	all	with	less	downtime.		

Halo™:	The	first	of	its	kind,	the	Sciton®	Halo™	combines	fractionated	Er:Yag	laser	technology	with	a	
simultaneous,	non-ablative,	1470nm	diode	laser	to	provide	results	as	profound	as	a	deep	resurfacing	with	the	
brief	recovery	period	of	a	simple	peel.	The	Halo™	is	a	hybrid	resurfacing	laser	that	resurfaces	the	skin	in	a	
fractional	pattern	similar	to	the	ProFractional™	laser	with	the	2940nm	wavelength,	while	simultaneously	
applying	additional	energy	with	the	1470nm	wavelength	setting	into	these	same	treatment	zones	to	build	
collagen,	smooth	irregularities,	and	rejuvenate	the	skin.		Halo™	allows	the	AAC	to	address	all	skin	types-	
regardless	of	color	or	age,	dramatically	reduce	post-treatment	downtime,	improve	acne	and	other	scarring,	
treat	etched	long-term	wrinkling,	and	dynamically	treat	all	body	surface	areas.		

PhotoFacial:	This	non-ablative,	minimal	recovery	technique	applies	tried-and-true	BBL	technology	in	a	
uniform	pattern	to	provide	dynamic	results:	removing	superficial	pigment	irregularities,	brightening	and	
tightening	the	skin,	improving	rosacea	redness,	removig	telangiectasias,	photo	hair	reduction,	and	
dramatically	improved	skin	texture.	The	AAFP	uses	multiple	BBL	filters	to	provide	a	customized	result	for	
each	patient.		

NanoLaserPeel™,	MicroLaserPeel™:	By	titrating	the	Er:Yag	resurfacing	laser	to	address	the	most	superficial	
skin	depth,	Dr.	Markey	and	his	staff	can	provide	each	patient	a	refreshed	appearance	without	them	having	to	
miss	work.		During	both	the	NanoLaserPeel™	and	MicroLaserPeel™	the	damaged	top	layer	of	skin	is	fully	
removed	with	topical	anesthesia.	This	skin	layer	contributes	to	a	tired,	aged	appearance	and	–	when	removed	
–	results	in	a	fresh,	healthy	appearance.		Minor	wrinkles,	keratosis,	evidence	of	sun	damage,	and	minor	
pigment	irregularities	can	be	addressed	with	full	restoration	in	only	2-3	days	with	this	“weekend	peel”.			

SkinTyte™:	Over	time,	the	loss	of	dermal	collagen	and	elastin,	disorganized	matrix	architecture	and	sun	
damage	results	in	skin	laxity	in	the	face,	neck,	knees,	hands,	and	elsewhere.		SkinTyte™	is	a	non-ablative,	
quick-recovery	procedure	that	allows	Dr.	Markey	to	use	BBL	technology	to	treat	multiple	levels	of	the	skin,	
including	the	deepest	layers,	to	provide	a	tighter,	less	wrinkled	appearance.	The	procedure	does	not	require	
incisions,	prolonged	topical	or	oral	post-treatment	therapies,	or	downtime.		

Forever	Young™:	This	series	of	combined	skin	tightening	and	blemish	reduction	has	been	proven	to	reverse	
the	aging	process	and	provide	a	more	youthful	appearance.		Maintaining	a	youthful,	healthy	appearance	is	
multi-faceted:	sun	avoidance,	cardiovascular	exercise,	stress	management,	healthy	diet	choices,	and	avoiding	
bad	habits.	The	Forever	Young™	package	can	be	an	important	addition	to	your	skin	regimen	by	using	select	
BBL	technology	settings	to	induce	and	maintain	a	healthy,	youthful,	and	bright	appearance.			

Forever	Clear™:	This	series	of	BBL	applications	uses	predetermined	filters	to	precisely	address	skin	
inflammation	and	acne.	These	proprietary	settings	allow	the	AAC	to	reduce	the	bacteria	within	the	pores	that	
result	in	redness	and	clogging,	as	well	smooth	pigment	irregularities.		

Forever	Bare™:	This	series	of	treatments	utilizes	the	select	BBL	wavelengths	that	result	in	even	heating	of	
hair	follicles,	regardless	of	area.	This	treatment	minimizes	discomfort	–	while	providing	for	a	safe	and	quick	
series	to	achieve	the	“bare”	results.		

	

	

Regardless	of	your	specific	treatment,	please	refer	to	the	following	general	instructions	to	prepare	for	your	
laser	rejuvenation	procedure:		
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1. Make	sure	that	you	have	discussed	all	your	current	medications	with	AAFS	prior	to	your	laser	
procedure.		If	you	have	recently	used	Accutane®	(isotretinoin)	you	may	not	be	a	candidate	for	laser	
therapy.		All	topical	medications,	especially	retinols,	will	need	to	be	stopped	1	week	prior	to	
resurfacing	–	not	including	gentle	moisturizers.	If	you	are	taking	antibiotics	or	blood	thinners	ensure	
you	have	discussed	this	with	Dr.	Markey	and	his	staff.		

2. Please	avoid	direct	sun	exposure	for	3	weeks	prior	to	resurfacing.		Apply	sunscreen	(SPF	30	or	
above)	to	your	face	and	neck	daily	prior	to	the	resurfacing.	Active	or	recent	excessive	sun	exposure	
may	result	in	pigment	changes	or	irregularities	following	the	procedure.		

3. If	you	have	suffered	unusual	scar	formation	(keloid,	hypertrophic	scar)	after	a	prior	surgery,	injury,	
chemical	peel	or	laser	resurfacing	ensure	you	have	discussed	this	with	AAFP.		

4. If	you	have	undergone	a	prior	laser	or	chemical	resurfacing,	suffered	a	prior	bout	of	shingles,	or	have	
a	history	of	prior	face	or	neck	surgeries	or	radiation	ensure	this	has	been	addressed.		

5. You	may	require	oral	or	topical	therapies	before	and/or	after	your	laser	resurfacing.		These	will	be	
discussed	with	you	by	Dr.	Markey	and	his	staff.		Please	note	that	not	all	laser	treatments	require	
additional	therapies.			

6. Please	note	we	will	be	cleaning	your	skin	with	an	alcohol-based	preparation	prior	to	the	resurfacing.		
You	may	not	be	able	to	immediately	re-apply	makeup	following	your	procedure.		

7. Unless	you	require	a	mild	sedative	prior	to	the	procedure,	you	will	be	able	to	transport	yourself	to	
and	from	your	appointment	unescorted.		

	

	

After	your	Laser	Procedure:	

Depending	on	the	type	of	laser	rejuvenation	procedure	your	specific	post-care	instructions	may	vary.		Also,	
the	intensity	of	the	procedure	chosen	by	you	and	Dr.	Markey	will	determine	the	length	of	the	recovery.	Please	
refer	to	the	following	instructions	for	information	regarding	aftercare.	Also,	please	note	that	many	laser	
procedures	will	require	more	than	one	treatment	application.	Our	treatment	protocols	normally	require	4	–	6	
weeks	between	treatment	sessions.		

	

If	undergoing	Resurfacing	laser	procedures	(includes	Contour	TRL™,	ProFractional™,	MicroLaserPeel™,	
NanoLaserPeel™,	and	Halo™),	please	refer	to	the	following:	

1. Resurfacing	the	skin	requires	diligent	care	after	the	procedure	to	ensure	that,	as	the	skin	layers	are	
restored,	unwanted	pigment	changes,	infection,	and	scarring	are	all	avoided	to	create	a	rejuvenated	
and	healthy	result.	Please	apply	hypoallergenic,	non-occlusive	ointment	to	the	treated	skin	3-4	times	
daily	until	all	redness,	itching,	and	weeping	(for	deeper	resurfacing)	has	resolved.	These	include	
Cerave®	moisturizer,	Cetaphil®	moisturizer,	and	Avene®	Thermal	Spring	Water.	Please	avoid	direct	
sun	exposure	during	the	recovery	process	-	keep	the	treated	area	covered	and	apply	a	sun	block	with	
zinc	oxide	or	titanium	dioxide	every	2	hours	while	outside.	

2. For	patients	at	risk	of	Post-Inflammatory	Hyperpigmentation	(PIH),	Dr.	Markey	will	prescribe	a	
regimen	of	topical	therapies	to	prevent	unwanted	pigment	changes.	Those	at	increased	risk	of	PIH	
include:	darker	skin	tones,	Asian	and	African	ethnicities,	and/or	a	history	of	unwanted	pigment	
changes	in	the	past.		Please	refer	to	the	appendix	below	to	see	a	list	of	topical	therapies	for	PIH.	
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3. For	patients	being	treated	for	melasma	or	with	a	history	of	melasma,	Dr.	Markey	will	prescribe	a	
regimen	of	topical	therapies	similar	to	those	with	PIH.		Please	refer	to	the	appendix	below	to	see	a	list	
of	topical	therapies	for	melasma	treatment	and	prevention.		

4. You	will	notice	redness	and/or	itching	following	your	resurfacing	procedure.	For	most	HALO™	
procedures,	redness	will	continue	to	increase	for	the	first	few	days	following	the	procedure,	often	
peaking	on	day	3	–	4.		Depending	on	the	aggressiveness	of	the	resurfacing,	the	redness	after	a	HALO™	
procedure	often	resolves	within	the	first	7	days.		For	total	resurfacing,	like	Contour	TRL™,	you	will	
notice	redness	persisting	for	longer,	sometimes	up	to	4	–	6	weeks	or	more	depending	on	the	depth	
settings	chosen.		To	expedite	redness	resolution,	try	using	a	handheld	fan	or	applying	cold	
compresses	to	your	face	along	with	any	discussed	topical	ointments	as	often	as	you’d	like.	You	may	
take	Benadryl®	(diphenhydramine)	to	help	relieve	the	itching	but	note	the	medication	may	result	in	
mild	sedation	and/or	fatigue.	Also,	if	Dr.	Markey	has	not	already	prescribed	a	topical	steroid	
ointment	(e.g.	clobetasol)	you	may	apply	over	the	counter	1%	hydrocortisone	ointment	twice	daily	to	
further	treat	itching.	

5. You	will	notice	a	sensation	of	extreme	warmth	following	this	procedure.		This	is	normal	–	cold	
compresses	or	ice	pack	may	provide	comfort	immediately	following	the	resurfacing.		

6. Depending	on	the	depth	of	your	procedure,	it	may	be	helpful	to	perform	soothing	vinegar	soaks	2-4	
times	daily	in	the	days	immediately	following	the	resurfacing.	Soak	clean	gauze	or	towels	in	diluted	
vinegar	(1	tablespoon	of	white	vinegar	to	1	cup	of	clean,	cool	water)	and	apply	to	the	treated	areas	
for	20-30	minutes	at	a	time.	This	is	helpful	to	reduce	redness	and	expedite	the	healing	process.		

7. You	may	notice	swelling	of	the	treated	area	after	the	procedure	–	this	is	a	normal	part	of	the	recovery	
process.	Cold	compresses,	a	low-salt	diet,	head	elevation	for	2-3	days	while	sleeping,	ibuprofen	and	
acetaminophen	are	all	helpful	in	encouraging	swelling	resolution.		

8. Please	remember	that	your	skin	will	be	very	sensitive	as	it	heals	–	use	care	when	cleaning	and	
moisturizing	your	skin.	Please	avoid:	any	allergenic	ointments	or	soaps,	fragrances,	exfoliants	of	any	
kind,	rough	or	abrasive	textures,	or	non-prescribed	medications	or	ointments.	Your	treated	skin	
needs	time	to	resurface	in	an	organized	and	healthy	fashion.	Please	avoid	chemically	treated	water	
and	avoid	activities	that	result	in	robust	sweating	until	the	skin	is	no	longer	flushed,	itching,	or	
weeping	(for	deeper	resurfacing	procedures).		

9. On	the	2nd	or	3rd	day	after	HALO™	treatments,	you	may	notice	tiny	dark	spots	and/or	a	bronzed	
appearance	to	the	treated	skin.	This	appearance	is	normal	and	secondary	to	MENDS	(microscopic	
epidermal	necrotic	debris).	In	individuals	with	heavily	pigmented	skin,	or	in	areas	where	sun	damage	
has	produced	pigmented	lesions,	the	microscopic	debris	contain	large	amounts	of	melanin.	This	is	a	
healthy	part	of	the	healing	process	by	which	the	treated,	unwanted	pigment	and	debris	is	removed	
and	fresh	dermis	is	regenerated.	Please	avoid	picking	at	any	peeling	or	crusting	you	note	during	this	
period.	During	this	time,	your	skin	may	feel	dry	and	have	a	sandpaper-like	texture	as	it	flakes	and	
peels.	If	the	face	is	treated,	it	could	take	5-7	days	for	the	peeling	process	to	resolve.	If	the	neck,	chest	
or	elsewhere	has	been	treated,	this	process	may	require	up	to	2	weeks.	

10. It	is	essential	to	maintain	a	clean	environment	to	reduce	your	risk	of	infection	when	recovering	from	
your	laser	procedure.	Please	wash	the	treated	area(s)	twice	daily	during	the	recovery	process.		
Please	use	as	gentle	cleanser	like	Cetaphil®	and	plain,	lukewarm	water.		Pat	the	skin	dry	after	
washing	rather	than	rubbing	or	abrading.		Also,	to	further	prevent	infection	please	wash	your	hands	
thoroughly	with	soap	and	water	for	at	least	20	seconds	upon	waking,	before	eating	or	preparing	
meals,	after	blowing	your	nose,	coughing,	and/or	sneezing,	after	touching	a	pet	and/or	the	garbage,	
cleaning,	and	especially	after	using	the	bathroom.		If	you	are	unable	to	wash	your	hands,	a	good	but	
slightly	less	effective	option	is	to	use	at	least	60%	alcohol-based	hand	sanitizers	such	as	Purell®.			
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11. You	may	notice	pinpoint	bleeding	following	ProFractional™,	HALO™,	and	Contour	TRL™	resurfacing	
procedures.		For	lighter	settings	this	may	last	up	to	12	hours	after	the	procedure	and	may	be	isolated	
to	certain	treatment	areas.	Contour	TRL™	procedures	may	result	in	increased	pinpoint	bleeding	or	
weeping	for	additional	periods	of	time.	The	skin	treated	in	some	areas	may	respond	differently	to	
skin	in	other	areas	–	this	is	normal	following	your	laser	resurfacing.		

12. You	may	notice	small,	white	bumps	on	the	skin.		If	you	notice	these	please	avoid	picking	or	abrading	
the	skin	–	they	are	part	of	the	natural	healing	process	and	will	resolve	without	intervention.		

13. If	you	experience	any	eye	irritation,	you	may	apply	an	eye	lubricant	such	as	Lacrilube®	or	Systane®.						

14. You	may	experience	some	slight	discomfort	for	the	first	1-2	days	following	the	procedure.		Tylenol®	
(acetaminophen)	or	Motrin®	(ibuprofen)	may	be	helpful	for	alleviating	these	symptoms	and	
reducing	inflammation.	

15. You	may	apply	non-comedogenic	makeup	on	the	2nd	day	following	the	procedure	for	HALO®,	
MicroLaserPeels®,	NanoLaserPeels®,	and	most	ProFractional®	treatments	unless	otherwise	told	by	
Dr.	Markey.		Depending	on	the	depth	of	resurfacing	for	Contour	TRL®	procedures	you	may	need	to	
delay	makeup	application	further.		

16. Please	note	that	many	laser	procedures	will	require	more	than	one	treatment	application.	Our	
treatment	protocols	normally	require	4	–	6	weeks	between	treatment	sessions.		

17. If	you	have	applied	other	post-treatment	ointments,	vitamins,	or	serums	in	the	past	and	found	them	
helpful	please	discuss	these	with	Dr.	Markey	before	using.		Some	examples	of	optional	serums	that	
may	augment	the	healing	process	and	are	approved	by	AAFP	include	Amino-Plex®	spray,	
Bioderma®	serum,	Avene™	Cicalfate	Repair	Cream,	among	others.		

	

	

For	Non	Resurfacing	laser	procedures	(includes	BBL,	Photofacial,	SkinTyte™,	Forever	Young™,	Forever	
Bare™,	Forever	Clear™):	

1. It	is	normal	to	experience	swelling	starting	the	first	few	hours	after	the	procedure	and	lasting	up	to	2	
–	4	days.		This	will	reside	with	time	but	it	is	helpful	and	soothing	to	apply	cool	compresses,	such	as	
wet	washcloths	placed	briefly	in	the	freezer,	ice	packs,	ice	gels,	frozen	vegetables,	etc.	to	your	face	for	
20-minute	increments	intermittently	throughout	the	day.	Keep	your	head	elevated	when	sleeping	for	
the	first	2	days	on	additional	pillows	or	by	sleeping	in	a	recliner.		It	is	helpful	to	avoid	salty	foods	
during	the	recovery	process	while	still	drinking	plenty	of	non-sugary	fluids	and	remaining	hydrated.		

2. It	is	normal	to	experience	redness	and	a	sunburned	sensation	for	2	–	5	days	after	the	procedure.		You	
may	also	apply	non-occlusive,	hypoallergenic	ointments	to	the	treated	area	multiple	times	daily	
including	Cerave®	moisturizer,	Cetaphil®	moisturizer,	and	Avene®	Thermal	Spring	Water.		Until	the	
sensitivity	fully	resolves	–	be	gentle	with	your	skin!	Please	avoid:	the	use	of	scented	lotions	or	soaps,	
exfoliant	creams	(Retin-A,	glycolic/salicylic	and	alpha-	hydroxy	acids),	exfoliative	sponges	and	
scrubbing,	very	hot	or	cold	water	(use	a	comfortable	temperature	for	washing),	shaving,	and	
chemically	treated	spas	or	swimming	pools.		Topical	Vitamin	E	or	Aloe	Vera,	as	well	as	cool	
compresses,	may	provide	a	soothing	effect	to	the	treated	area	and	can	be	applied	multiple	times	
daily.	Also,	to	encourage	faster	resolution	it	is	helpful	to	avoid	activities	that	cause	excessive	
perspiration	or	facial	flushing,	including	vigorous	exercise,	for	2	–	5	days.		

3. You	may	wash	the	treated	area	immediately	after	the	procedure.	Please	use	gentle,	hypoallergenic	
soap	like	Cetaphil®	Gentle	Cleanser	and	pat	to	dry.		
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4. Different	treated	blemishes	respond	to	BBL	in	different	ways.	Freckles	and	sunspots	may	turn	
slightly	darker	initially	and	then	flake	off	within	7-14	days.	This	is	a	desired	and	normal	reaction.	
Also,	you	may	note	erythema	(redness)	and	slight	edema	(swelling)	around	any	treated	blood	
vessels.	Often	they	are	lighter	in	appearance	and	look	somewhat	smudgy	or	less	defined.	
	

5. It	is	normal	to	experience	darkening	and	peeling	of	pigment	in	the	skin	for	up	to	7	–	10	days	
following	the	procedure.		As	mentioned	in	the	Resurfacing	procedure	instructions,	these	temporary	
pigment	changes	are	called	MENDs	(microscopic	epidermal	necrotic	debris)	and	are	a	manifestation	
of	the	reduction	in	red	and	brown	pigment,	resulting	in	a	more	uniform	skin	tone.		Please	allow	these	
to	resolve	naturally	and	avoid	picking	at	the	areas.		

6. It	is	normal	to	experience	slight	itching	following	the	procedure.		Benadryl®	(diphenhydramine)	is	
helpful	to	relieve	these	symptoms,	but	note	the	medication	may	result	in	mild	sedation	and/or	
fatigue.	Also,	Dr.	Markey	may	provide	you	with	a	topical	steroid	(e.g.	0.05%	clobetasol)	for	post-
procedure	use.		If	applicable	please	use	this	as	described.	If	not,	over-the-counter	topical	steroid	
ointments,	like	1%	hydrocortisone	applied	twice	daily,	can	be	helpful	in	reducing	itching.		

7. Infrequently	following	non-resurfacing	treatments,	you	may	notice	weeping	and/or	crusting	of	the	
skin.	You	may	apply	an	antibiotic-containing	ointment	to	these	areas	three	times	daily,	including	
Neosporin™,	Bacitracin,	or	others.			

8. Similar	to	resurfacing	procedures,	you	may	experience	some	slight	discomfort	for	the	first	1-2	days	
following	the	procedure.		Tylenol®	(acetaminophen)	or	Motrin®	(ibuprofen)	may	be	helpful	for	
alleviating	these	symptoms	and	reducing	inflammation.		

9. Similar	to	resurfacing	procedures,	it	is	essential	to	maintain	a	clean	environment	to	reduce	your	risk	
of	infection	when	recovering	from	your	laser	procedure.	Wash	your	hands	thoroughly	with	soap	and	
water	for	at	least	20	seconds	upon	waking,	before	eating	or	preparing	meals,	after	blowing	your	nose,	
coughing,	and/or	sneezing,	after	touching	a	pet	and/or	the	garbage,	cleaning,	and	especially	after	
using	the	bathroom.		If	you	are	unable	to	wash	your	hands,	a	good	but	slightly	less	effective	option	is	
to	use	at	least	60%	alcohol-based	hand	sanitizers	such	as	Purell®.			

10. It	is	essential	that	you	avoid	sun	exposure	to	the	treated	area	for	a	minimum	of	2	weeks	following	the	
procedure.		If	you	are	undergoing	a	series	of	treatments,	please	avoid	sun	exposure	for	the	interim	
between	procedures	(usually	4-6	weeks).		The	skin	will	be	more	sensitive	to	pigmentation	changes	
and	burning	during	this	period.		Please	keep	the	treated	area	covered	and	apply	a	sun	block	with	zinc	
oxide	or	titanium	dioxide	and	apply	every	2	hours	while	outside.		

11. You	may	reapply	non-comedogenic	makeup	on	the	first	day	after	the	procedure.	

_____________________________________________________________________	

Summary	

Undergoing	laser	facial	rejuvenation	helps	to	create	more	youthful,	fresh	appearing	skin	while	strengthening	
and	reorganizing	the	dermal	collagen	fibers.	After	your	laser	procedure	be	sure	to	carefully	follow	
instructions	to	ensure	the	treatment	reaches	its	full	potential.	Don’t	hesitate	to	contact	Dr.	Markey	and	
Ascentist	Aesthetics	and	Facial	Plastics	at	any	time	as	questions	arise	during	your	recovery	period.		

	

Appendix:	

Post-Inflammatory	Hyperpigmentation	(PIH)	Prevention	Regimen:	If	indicated	by	Dr.	Markey	and	the	AAC,	please	apply	the	
following	topical	medications	–	in	addition	to	the	instructions	described	previously.		
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4%	Hydroquinone	(HQ)	ointment	–	apply	twice	daily	for	1	week	prior	to	the	procedure,	avoid	use	for	day	of	the	procedure	and	5	days	
following,	the	continue	application	for	the	immediate	5	days	following	the	procedure.			
Clobetasol	0.05%	ointment	–	apply	twice	daily	for	1	week	following	the	treatment	(discontinue	on	day	#7).	
Lasercyn	dermal	spray	(hypochlorous	acid)	–	please	apply	three	times	daily	until	redness	and	irritation	resolve.	
	
Melasma	Treatment	&	Prevention:	if	instructed	by	Dr.	Markey	please	add	the	following	to	the	topical	medications	described	in	the	PIH	
Prevention	Regimen.	
	
Tranexamic	Acid	(TXA)	–	take	250mg	pill	twice	daily	for	1	week	prior	to	procedure	and	3	weeks	after.		
 

 

	


